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Newsletter   

Edition 9—8th June 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

 

Lunch time activities 

 

In terms 2 and 3 we offer a variety of lunch time 
activities. This term students have enjoyed: 
• Basketball 
• Lego 

• Library time 

• Mindful colouring 

• Go Noodle and dancing 

• And chess with our new chess pieces 

 
Thank you to the teachers who support our children 
during lunch time and run these activities. We look 
forwards to offering them again in term 3. Special 
thanks to Mrs Toft for donating the chess pieces. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STOMP DANCE 

In term 3 we are  looking forward to having STOMP 
Dance lessons resume for our students. All students 
in grades Prep—6 will get a weekly dance lesson. 
The aim of this program is to develop fitness, 
coordination, gross motor skills, social interaction 
and gain valuable dance proficiency skills. 
Stomp dance sessions will run on Tuesday through 
Term 3. They will begin in week 1 on Tuesday 11th 
July.  
 
Please note that there will be a pause to the program 
for 2 weeks while swimming is on (No lessons on 
August 1st or 8th).  
 
Parents and Family members will be invited to 
school to watch the final session and see the 
children preform the dance they have learnt 
throughout the term. Your child’s classroom teacher 
will provide more information about this session 
towards the end of Term 3. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Sentral report format 

 

Do you have the Sentral App? This is the only way to 
access your  child/children’s reports. Reports will be 
available on the Sentral App in the last week of term—
Wednesday 21st June.  
 
At the end of each semester we provide parents with a 
copy of their child/children’s reports through our 
Sentral App. This report provides parents with an 
update on their child’s progress and achievements 
against the standards of the Victorian Curriculum.  
 
Key features of the report 
We have a values checklist and personal comment that 
will show your child’s personal strengths and possible 
areas for improvement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Your child will also receive a progression point ( dot) 
that shows your child’s achievement level against the 
standards of the Victorian Curriculum for English, 
Mathematics and the other learning areas relevant to 
your child’s year level. There are also checklists for 
English and Mathematics that show the skills taught 
during Semester 1 and your child’s progress in these 
areas.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There will also be an opportunity to discuss these 
reports and your child’s progress at our Student Led 
Conferences in the first week of next term. A Sentral 
post will come out soon to invite you to book a time for 
this conference via the Sentral App. 
 

Student Led Conferences 

Please note this date in your diaries as students do 

not attend for the whole day. Week 1 Term 3—

Friday 14th July.  

Students will not attend a usual school day on this date 

but will be invited to attend a 20 minute Student Led 

Conference during that day or after school on 

Thursday 13th July from 4pm until 7.30pm. Further 

information regarding this process and our online 

booking system via Sentral was sent home this week.  

What is a student led conference? 

Research tells us that students should be actively 

involved in their learning and assume responsibility of 

the learning process. Student Led Conferences 

motivate students to be accountable for their learning, 

encourage reflection and help them evaluate their 

academic progress.   

At Tyabb Primary School we use the Student’s 

Learning Journals to help facilitate and guide the 

discussion during the conference.  These Learning 

Journals will display results and work samples that will 

demonstrate your child’s achievements and growth in a 

particular skill or subject and provide your child with the 

opportunity to discuss their learning journey with you 

and celebrate their successes. The conference places 

the child at the centre of the process and allows the 

student to develop ownership over their learning.  
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Child safety and wellbeing at Tyabb Primary School  

  
Tyabb Primary School is committed to providing a child safe and child friendly environment, 
where students are safe and feel safe. Last year the Victorian Government announced new 
Child Safe Standards to further strengthen child safety across organisations, including schools. 
The new standards recognise the critical  importance of families and the broader school  
community in maintaining and promoting child safety and wellbeing.  
 
Tyabb Primary School has reviewed and updated our child safety policies and procedures to 
ensure they meet the requirements of the new standards. These are available via the links  
below or you can access them on our school’s website under the tab documents/child safe 
standards and available in hard copy at school’s front office. 
 

Child Safety Policy 2022 – 2024 

Child Safety Code of Conduct 

Child Safety Reporting Obligations Policy and Procedures 2022-2024 

Complaints Policy 2022-2024 

Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy 2022 – 2024 

Bullying Prevention Policy 2022- 2024 

Visitors Policy 2022 – 2024 

Digital Technologies – ( Acceptable Use Policy) 2022 – 2024 

 
As valuable partners in promoting and maintaining child safety and wellbeing at Tyabb Primary 
School we welcome and encourage your feedback.   

We are committed to continuous improvement in our approach to child safety and wellbeing 
and welcome feedback from families and members of our school community on ways we can 
further strengthen our child safety policies, procedures and practices.  

 
If you have any suggestions, comments or questions, please contact the principal or assistant 
principal on 5977 4584 or we are available at the front gate most mornings. You can also email 
the school tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au with any feedback or concerns. 
 
 

https://ccyp.vic.gov.au/news/new-child-safe-standards-start-in-victoria-on-1-july-2022-to-better-protect-children/
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/child-safe-standards/
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Child-Safety-Policy-2022-2024-1.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Child-Safety-Code-of-Conduct-1.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Child-Safety-Reporting-Obligations-Policy-and-Procedures-2022-2024-1.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Complaints-Policy-2022-2024-1.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Student-Wellbeing-and-Engagement-Policy-2022-2024-2.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Bullying-Prevention-Policy-2022-2024-2.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Visitors-Policy-2022-2024-1.pdf
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Digital-Technologies-Acceptable-Use-Policy-2022-2024-1.pdf
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KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE 
Each term teachers speak with students as to how it is important that they feel safe in             

everything that they do. Lessons take place with all grade levels, reminding students that it is  

important they know who their trusted adults  are in their lives. The poster below is located in all 

classrooms.  

If there is ever a time that you feel you need to talk to the school regarding issues, please do not 

hesitate to contact your child’s classroom teacher or call the office to speak with Kris Grinsted 

(Welfare & Child Safety co-ordinator). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welfare 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 2 & 3 

Term 2  

Monday 12th June King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Wednesday 14th June Tyabb’s Got Talent Semi Final 

Thursday 15th June  Winter Lightning Prem Grades 5 & 6 

Friday 16th June Alpha Production Whole School 

Monday 19th June School Assembly 

Monday 19th June School Council Meeting 

Wednesday 21st June Reports Issued via Sentral 

Wednesday 21st June Regional Cross Country—Selected Students 

Thursday 22nd June Tyabb’s Got Talent Grand Final 

Friday 23rd June Lots of Socks Day  with a Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 23rd June Last Day Term 2—Dismissal Time 2.30pm 

Term 3  

Monday 10th July Start of Term 3 

Tuesday 11th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Tuesday 11th July Grade 6 Body Education 

Thursday 13th July Student Led Conferences— Evening Session 

Thursday 13th July Grade 6 Body Education 

Friday 14th July Student Led Conferences—Students attend conference only  

Monday 17th July School Assembly 

Tuesday 18th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Monday 24th July School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 25th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

CSEF (CAMPS, SPORTS, EXCURSION FUND) 

If you have a Centrelink Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card 

you may be eligible for CSEF for your child. Please come to the office to 

fill out a form. 

If you have previously applied through Tyabb Primary we will have       

already reapplied on your behalf for this year. 

Applications for this year close on 23rd June, 2023. 
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Dear School Community 

 

School Building Fund – Tax Deductible Donations 

 

School Council is inviting donations to a Deductible Gift Recipient Fund through the Tyabb 

Primary School Building Fund. 

 

The Building Fund was approved by the ATO in 2002 to allow Tax Deductible donations be 

given to the school in accordance with the Department of Education and Training (DET) DGR 

funds Guidelines, updated January 2018. 

 

During this time donations to the school’s Building Fund has raised funds to complete         

upgrading the music room, library, multi-purpose hall, split systems installed in all BER    

classrooms, carpeting most of the classrooms and the shelter between the portables. 

 

To be eligible to claim your donation on your 2022/23 tax return please send your donation 

in an envelope to the school before 30th June 2023 including the name you would like the  

receipt made out to for taxation purposes and Building Fund as the detail.  Please include 

your child’s name and grade so we receipt to the correct family. 

 

Payment can be made by: cash, EFT, Bpay (please contact the office for reference number) or 

direct deposit BSB 063-093 a/c 10000917 with name & building fund as the description.  All 

donations will be given a receipt in accordance with ATO guidelines. 

 

Our future projects include continuing the carpeting of school classrooms and administration 

areas, painting, general maintenance of school buildings and new decking between the   

portables. 

 

We thank you for your support of our school and your kind donation.  Please contact the 

school office on 5977 4584 if you have any questions. 

 

Shelly Bellinger—School Council President   

Carole Howden—Principal 
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    Junior School Council 
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    Classroom Capers 
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    Classroom Capers 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

 

 

On the 18th of May, Grade 3s had an 
incredible opportunity to get up close and 
personal with some zebrafish from a 
Monash lab. The incursion was hosted by 
Jenny from Monash University. Students 
investigated the question are zebra fish an 
appropriate model to use for studying 
the human body and human health.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

“It was an incredible experience” -Keaton 3A  

“My favourite part was getting an up close view 
of the zebrafish” - Zac 3A  

 

 

 

 

 

 

“It was cool to see the older zebra fish 
swimming around in front of us doing circles”. 
Jhai 3B  

“I loved that we got to get the Zebrafish eggs 
and pipe them into a petri dish” - Jazmine 3B  

 

Students had the opportunity to examine 
real adult zebrafish as well as transparent 
embryos in various stages of development 
under a microscope. They analysed 
research which outlined the similarities and 
differences that the fish have with human 
beings. We found that zebrafish share 73% 
of genes with humans and are actually 
quite comparable to humans in terms of 
their organs and development. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“My favourite part was observing the eggs 
under a microscope” - Olivia 3A  
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Thankyou to all the families who visited the school on Open Night during the recent Education Week. 

We received lots of entries  from families after they  had toured each classroom. 

The problem solved result was:  MR DAVIES WILL  NEED TO BUY 2 SOCCER BALLS FOR EACH CLASS. HOW  

MANY WILL HE NEED TO BUY? 

Our winning families were: 

Tuckwell family  

Nelson family 

Esler family 

Leslie family 

Coon family 

Little family 

Smith family 

Whelan family 

  

  

    Education Week Winners 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 8th June 2023  Page 12 

    
 
 

 

 

 PA Zahli 

PB Ruby 

PC Lincoln 

1A Annie 

1B Connor 

1C Miller 

2A Oliver 

2B River 

2C Indi 

3A Drazick 

3B Asiani 

4A Ruthie 

4B Mason 

4C Deegan 

5A Dylan 

5B Brodee 

6A Sophie 

6B Emily 

PA Charlie 

PB Billie 

PC Gracie 

1A Harvey 

1B Ashley 

1C Jesse 

2A na 

2B Beau 

2C River 

3A Otis 

3B Tyson 

4A Steph 

4B Lachie 

4C Emeline 

5A Paige 

5B Faith 

6A Isla 

6B Milla 
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June 
PREP 

Emily 
Cole 

Mckenzie 
Hizi 

 
GRADE ONE  

Hannah 
Taite 

Rupert 
Maddison 

Parker 
Hannah 

GRADE TWO 

Ryder 
Chase 

 

GRADE THREE 
Alyssa 

Matilda 
  

GRADE FOUR 
Blake 

Ruthie 
Lola  

 
GRADE FIVE 

Tahni 
Faith 

 

GRADE SIX 

Henry 
Tate 

Grace 

Peyton 

Balin 

  

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS – 2023 
Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready to 
order. 
  
Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you can 
view your photos prior to ordering. 
  
On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a code 
unique to them. 
  
You will require this 2023 code to register online and view your   
photos. 
  
If you have already registered, you will receive an email or SMS from 
Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view your photos. 
 
If you have not yet registered, please go 
to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to  complete your 
order. 
  

If you have misplaced your registration code, please contact the  
Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 5243 4390 
(option 1) or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

 

Please note that you will need to register online with your 2023  
photo code to gain access to this year’s images. 

 

All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated address, 
so please ensure that you enter the correct details and nominated        
shipping address upon checkout. 

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact 
Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) or 
email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.jacob%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6e9c87984e704576568608db46143796%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638180824903280017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
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Community News 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday June 10th 
9am to 1pm 

 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
Resin jewellery, hand -made glass beads, cards, 
wood turning, soaps, knitted items, macramé, 
heat packs and saddle covers. 
Indigenous art, locally grown veggies, honey. 
Plants, eco-friendly products, upcycled        
products, aromatherapy, 
Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt, Devonshire Teas, 
coffee, and lots more. 
 
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
New stallholders are welcome. 
 

Thank you. 

On behalf of the Crib Point Community Market 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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